
 

 

 
2020 Annual Report 
 
Operations 
 
No One Left Behind (NOLB) helped more SIV families in 2020 than at any other time over the course of 
its 7-year history.  We provided 636 families in 93 cities in 20 states with more than $400,000 in direct 
aid despite the COVID-19 pandemic.  We completed an internal business process re-engineering effort 
that greatly streamlined the way we provide aid to our clients.  The new model of establishing SIV 
Ambassadors in Seattle, Dallas, Houston, and Northern Virginia, a recommendation of General Petraeus, 
revolutionized the organization’s ability to work with the SIV diaspora of approximately 30,000 families 
much more fully than our previous chapter model.  It has brought founder Janis Shinwari’s vision to life. 
 
The Board of Directors continued to make massive strides in maturing NOLB as an efficient and 
transparent nonprofit, and approved a FY21 budget at its annual winter meeting.  NOLB passed its first 
independent financial review earlier in 2020, which set the organization up to meet all 20 of the Better 
Business Bureau’s Wise Giving Alliance standards, earning its accreditation in 2021: 
https://give.org/charity-reviews/national/Human-Services/No-One-Left-Behind-in-Merrifield-va-52867.   
 
NOLB also earned the Guide Star Platinum Seal of Transparency (https://www.guidestar.org/profile/47-
1251659) and the 2020 Great NonProfits Top-Rated designation (https://greatnonprofits.org/org/no-
one-left-behind-inc). These efforts prepared NOLB to pass its first full independent financial audit, which 
is a major milestone for any nonprofit in only its 8th year of operation: https://nooneleft.org/impact/  
 
At the end of 2020, NOLB exceeded the Better Business Bureau Wise Giving Alliance standard of 65% of 
all donations going to programs as well as Forbes’ 70% standard: 
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The Board of Directors identified a customer relationship management (CRM) solution through the 
software as a service (SaaS) company Monday.com.  The cost of this SaaS is 1/20th the cost of a 
customized CRM tool.  This solution came to us via one of our SIV Ambassadors and is illustrative of how 
NOLB learns from the SIV community to improve its operations.  The pandemic caused over 2,500 SIVs in 
24 states to reach out for help, and Monday.com kept us organized. 
 
Per our SIV Ambassadors, we informed the SIV community in October that we would focus only on those 
families who came to the U.S. within the last 12 months.  We will transition towards providing more 
targeted support that allows new SIVs to achieve self-sufficiency as soon as possible (e.g. financial 
assistance for a used car, financial assistance for rent or job training, and employment opportunities). 
 
Though we could not assist over 1,800 requests due to resource limitations, we begin 2021 working to 
help 71 newly arrived SIV families who we consider to be the most vulnerable. 
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A highlight of this effort was our partnership with The Change Reaction 
(https://www.changereaction.org) to offer $200,000 in no-interest loans to SIV applicants.  We awarded 
86 loans and 20 grants through this program.  The donors very generously awarded grants instead of 
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loans to SIVs who arrived in 2020.  More than 90% of the loans have been repaid on time.  The funds are 
then available as loans to other SIVs in need. 
 
Additionally, we worked with Uber to feed over 80 families with 400 meals using UberEats credits. 
 
We made new connections with Church World Service (CWS), Episcopal Migration Ministries (EMM), 
Ethiopian Community Development Council (ECDC), Hebrew Immigrant Aid Society (HIAS), International 
Rescue Committee (IRC), Lutheran Immigration and Refugee Services (LIRS), U.S. Committee for 
Refugees and Immigrants (USCRI), United States Conference of Catholic Bishops (USCCB), and World 
Relief Corporation (WR) and worked with Upwardly Global to provide a job skills Zoom call to SIVs on 
Veterans Day.  We also worked with NOLB’s former Rochester chapter now known as Keeping Our 
Promise Rochester to support 20 car grants to local SIVS and provided Second Families out of San Diego 
with a grant to assist SIVs in their area. 
 
We coordinated with the Government Accountability Office to further their research into the SIV 
community (https://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-18-107) by creating our own annual survey: 
https://form.jotform.com/202924969090160, which has given us the following insight into the SIV 
diaspora here in the United States: 
 

• State PRM: Approximately 30,000 SIV families (90,000 individuals) have arrived since the 
program began in 2007. 

• NOLB: 7% of SIVs have received their US citizenship, which takes 4-7 years. 
• NOLB: 50% drove for Uber, Lyft, and/or Amazon prior to the pandemic as their primary means of 

income. 
• GAO: $12.04 average hourly wage, NOLB: $17.21 average hourly wage. Compare these to 

$10.21 average hourly wage for other types of refugees. 
• GAO: 82% of SIVs are self-sufficient after 6 months. 
• Pew: Sacramento, Seattle, Houston, N. Virginia are the major SIV communities; State PRM offers 

placement in 24 other cities. 
• NOLB: 94% of SIVs are 25-44 years of age. 
• NOLB: Average SIV family size is 4.4 people. 
• NOLB: 79% of SIVs rent and pay an average of $1,500 per month. 
• NOLB: 45% of SIVs have an undergraduate or graduate degree from a foreign university. 
• NOLB: 58% worked with DoD 
• NOLB: 13% of SIVs worked with Special Operations Forces. 
• State PRM: SIVs arrive in the U.S. as green card holders and receive federal resettlement aid for 

6 months. 
• NOLB: Many SIVs have similar issues that U.S. Veterans endure but cannot seek treatment at the 

Department of Veterans Affairs because they are not "U.S. veterans." 
 
Our most successful partnership, however, has been with the University of Southern California’s 
Suzanne Dworak-Peck School of Social Work (https://dworakpeck.usc.edu).  The Master’s degree 
students who were selected by NOLB have exceeded the Board’s expectations in terms of client work, 
organization, and innovation. 
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As we plan for 2021, we expect to see a significant increase in new SIV arrivals.  According to the 
Department of State’s Refugee Processing Center, Afghan SIV arrivals have decreased significantly since 
FY17 but did improve in FY20: 
 
FY17: 16,866 
FY18: 9,651 
FY19: 7,698 
FY20: 9,3491 
 
The incoming Biden administration has publicly stated its support to expand the SIV program and raise 
the immigration cap.  We expect the number of new families arriving in 2021 to be near 4,000 (similar to 
the height of FY17).  The Board and SIV Ambassadors are working on refining our internal processes and 
external partnerships to provide as much support as possible to these families. 
 
NOLB’s positive social impact on the SIV community is clear.  Our metrics driven approach gives us 
tangible bench marks to improve on in 2021.  Given constrained resources, we are currently only able to 
meet a quarter of all the requests we receive.  We are working to scale our fundraising and 
infrastructure to help a larger number of new arrivals next year. 
 
 
Advocacy 
 
No One Left Behind has received inquiries from press and veterans in the UK, Australia, Bosnia, and now 
the Czech Republic seeking guidance.  These are in addition to the requests from applicants in 
Afghanistan, Iraq, Pakistan, India, Germany, Turkey Ireland, and the Philippines.  We are now recognized 
as the international leader in keeping this moral obligation. 
 
Throughout 2020, we built upon our strong relationships in Congress and made significant in-roads at 
the Department of State, Department of Defense, National Visa Center, and U.S. Customs and 
Immigration Services.  We will continue advocating for our allies through NOLB’s third Presidential 
administration and fifth Congress, spanning eight Secretaries of Defense and three Secretaries of State.  
We have document all support for SIVs on https://nooneleft.org/advocacy.  
 
We were proud that our work helped support a $52M increase to the Afghan SIV program in the FY20 
President's Budget.  SIVs were also exempt from the April 22, 2020 Presidential Proclamation 
Suspending Entry of Immigrants Who Present Risk to the U.S. Labor Market During the Economic 
Recovery Following the COVID-19 Outbreak. 
 
However, based on current arrival figures from the State Department, it will take 10 years to keep 
promise to our Afghan allies and over 100 years to keep our promise to our Iraqi partners.   
 
The FY21 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) Senate bill included the following language: 
 

It is the sense of the Senate that— 
(1) the special immigrant visa program for Afghan allies is critical to the mission in 
Afghanistan and the long-term interests of the United States; 

                                                             
1 https://www.wrapsnet.org/admissions-and-arrivals/ 
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(2) maintaining a robust special immigrant visa program for Afghan allies is necessary to 
support United States Government personnel in Afghanistan who need translation, 
interpretation, security, and other services; 
(3) Afghan allies routinely risk their lives to assist United States military and diplomatic 
personnel;  
(4) honoring the commitments made to Afghan allies with respect to the special immigrant 
visa pro- 
gram is essential to ensuring— 

(A) the continued service and safety of 
such allies; and 
(B) the willingness of other like-minded individuals to provide similar services in

 any future contingency; 
(5) the Afghan Allies Protection Act of 2009 (8 U.S.C. 1101 note) states that all 
Government-controlled processing of applications for special immigrant visas under that 
Act ‘‘should be completed not later than 9 months after the date on which an eligible alien 
submits all required materials to complete an application for such visa’’; 
(6) any backlog in processing special immigrant visa applications should be addressed as 
quickly as possible so as to honor the United States commitment to Afghan allies as soon 
as possible; 
(7) failure to process such applications in an expeditious manner puts lives at risk and 
jeopardizes a critical element of support to United States operations in Afghanistan; and 
(8) to prevent harm to the operations of the United States Government in Afghanistan, 
additional visas should be made available to principal aliens who are eligible for special 
immigrant status under that Act. 
 
 
The final FY21 National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) Conference Report included the 

following language: 
 
 
The conferees note that the special immigrant visa program for Afghan allies is critical to 
the mission in Afghanistan and the long- term interests of the United States. Maintaining 
a robust special immigrant visa program for Afghan allies is necessary to support United 
States Government personnel in Afghanistan. Afghan allies routinely risk their lives to 
assist United States military and diplomatic personnel. Honoring the commitments made 
to Afghan allies with respect to the special immigrant visa program is essential to 
ensuring the continued service and safety of such allies, and the willingness of other like-
minded individuals to provide similar services in any future contingency. 
 
The conferees further note that the Afghan Allies Protection Act of 2009 (8 U.S.C. 1101 
note) states that all Government-con- trolled processing of applications for special 
immigrant visas under that Act should be completed not later than 9 months after the 
date on which an eligible alien submits all required materials to complete an application 
for such visa. Any backlog in processing special immigrant visa applications should be 
addressed as quickly as possible so as to honor the United States commitment to Afghan 
allies as soon as possible. The failure to process such applications in an expeditious manner 
puts lives at risk and jeopardizes a critical element of support to United States operations 
in Afghanistan. To prevent harm to the operations of the United States Government in 
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Afghanistan, the conferees urge the Administration to make additional visas available to 
principal aliens who are eligible for special immigrant status under that Act. 

 
The FY21 NDAA increased the number of visas by 120 to a total of 22,620 and extended Afghan SIV 
program to December 31, 2022.  This was despite Senators Shaheen and Wicker calling for an additional 
4,000 visas: 
 
https://www.shaheen.senate.gov/news/press/shaheen-calls-for-additional-visas-for-afghan-
interpreters-and-support-staff-in-annual-defense-bill    
 
 
Our recommendations were well received by the State Department Office of Inspector General team, 
which included many of them in their final report to the House Foreign Affairs, Armed Services, and 
Judiciary committees and the Senate Foreign Relations, Armed Services, and Judiciary committees per 
the FY20 NDAA:  
 
 

                
 
 
https://nooneleft.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/04/NOLB-2020-Recommendations-to-State-OIG.pdf 
 
https://www.stateoig.gov/system/files/aud-mero-20-35.pdf  
 
https://www.stateoig.gov/system/files/aud-mero-20-34.pdf 
 
 
No One Left Behind completed an internal review of 6 years of emails and Facebook messages 
concluding that: 
 

Since October 2001, several hundred Afghan interpreters and their family members were 
systematically targeted and killed because of their affiliation with the United States.  
Dozens more survived assassination attempts.  The exact number of retributive murders 
is unknown as there was never a comprehensive interpreter-casualty tracking system put 
in place by the United States or its NATO allies.  All evidence comes from disparate sources 
including firsthand accounts and open source reporting.  Databases of interpreters 
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employed by the U.S. Government or by U.S. Government contractors were not available 
for this study.  Among the victims include Rep. Mike Waltz's Afghan interpreter and his 
family members who were beheaded while waiting for their visas.   

 
 
We published our findings on RealClearDefense.com: 
 
https://www.realcleardefense.com/articles/2020/09/19/over_300_afghan_translators_and_family_kille
d_while_serving_the_us_577997.html 
 
 
And we issued the following demand to the Taliban negotiating for peace in Doha: 
 

We call on you to immediately halt attacks in Afghanistan, not just attacks on US and 
other Coalition Forces, but also those on Afghan Security Forces and Afghans who served 
with US and Coalition Forces as interpreters.  You have been systematically targeting 
our Afghan partners and our Afghan interpreters.  Any peace agreement must 
protect them, and failure to cease attacks will bring condemnation on you and undermine 
the effort to achieve a durable peace agreement.  It is time to demonstrate that you truly 
seek peace and not just release of your detainees and removal of Coalition Forces. 

 
https://twitter.com/n1leftbehind 
 
 
Sens. Shaheen and Kaine, Reps. Beyer and Waltz, former UN Ambassador Nikki Haley, Afghan 
Ambassador Roya Rahmani, and actress Kirstie Alley all tweeted about SIVs and NOLB over the course of 
the year.  General Petraeus highlighted the work of NOLB on his LinkedIn page several times about us as 
well.  Rep. Waltz published this op-ed discussing how one of his translators named “Spartacus” was 
beheaded while waiting for his visa: 
 
https://www.militarytimes.com/opinion/commentary/2020/09/23/leave-no-afghan-interpreters-
behind/?utm_source=facebook.com&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=Socialflow+ARM 
 
 
We continue to work with the Office of the Secretary of Defense and the Joint Staff to develop a DoD 
definition of “foreign interpreter,” which was a major operational gap the State Department Office of 
Inspector noted in its 2008 report on the Iraqi SIV program.  Our proposed definition is now in its 3rd 
legal review.  Below is the proposed definition: 
 

Foreign interpreter — A local national (non-U.S. citizen) employed by the U.S. Government 
(USG) or USG contractor / sub-contractor to provide direct foreign cultural and language 
support in the form of spoken translation and/or written translation to USG personnel. An 
interpreter is eligible for the Department of State Special Immigrant Visa program upon at 
least (1) year of faithful and valuable service as recorded by a Letter of Employment 
containing dates of service and receipt of either a non pro forma General Officer Letter of 
Recommendation (LOR) / Certificate of Appreciation (CoA) or USG equivalent recognition. 
Also called a translator, combat translator, cultural advisor, or simply ‘terp.’ (JP 3-16, JP 6-
0, JP 4-02, JP 3-33, JP 4-10, JP 3-24, JP 3-07.3, JP 1-0, JP 3-06) 
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Our resolution with Veterans of Foreign Wars passed at its Council of Administration meeting in lieu of 
the 121st National Convention, resultant of the pandemic.  This was our third year getting our resolution 
from the local and state levels to the national body.  The Special Forces Association and the Marine 
Raider Association also endorsed our efforts to streamline the SIV program.  They join the American 
Legion, Vietnam Veterans of America, IAVA, MOAA, and Wounded Warrior Project which represent over 
5 million U.S. veterans.   
 
 

 
 
 
Currently, we have collected over 166,000 signatures on Change.org: 
https://www.change.org/p/afghan-iraqi-translators-saved-american-lives-tell-congress-to-recognize-
them-as-heroes  
 
Across the Atlantic, our efforts with the Daily Mail’s Betrayal of the Brave campaign convinced Defence 
Secretary Ben Wallace and Home Secretary Priti Patel to announced they were changing the rules for 
British translators waiting for their visas.  As many as 100 former interpreters who worked for British 
forces on the front line during the Afghan war – and their families – will now be eligible as long as they 
have not already fled the country: 
 
https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8613793/Top-general-David-Petraeus-demands-Britain-gives-
urgent-sanctuary-Afghan-translators.html 
 
https://www.dailymail.co.uk/news/article-8749127/Brave-translators-worked-troops-Afghanistan-
given-sanctuary-Britain.html  
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Among the many highlights of this year, our co-founder Janis Shinwari finally received his U.S. citizenship 
after seven years.  He was sworn in by Acting USCIS Director Ken Cuccinelli and received coverage from 
Fox News, CNN, NPR, Voice of America and others. 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
In October Ambassador Ryan Crocker received the Sylvanus Thayer Award from the West Point 
Association of Graduates.  In his acceptance speech he remarked:  
 

One way in which the war has changed for uniform services because they are complex 
largely political affairs is the need for reliance on host country nationals, primarily but not 
exclusively interpreters.  We cannot fight our wars with any prospect of success if we 
cannot translate ourselves to the population.  It is absolutely essential.  To get these 
people to risk their lives serving us in Iraq and Afghanistan, we had to make some 
commitments that we would take care of them.  If they served us, we would ensure that 
they were able to get here to safety afterwards through the Special Immigrant Visa 
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program.  I started the program in Iraq in 2007.  I revitalized it in Afghanistan in 2011, but 
there are still problems - bureaucratic delays, lack of resources, just stringing it out.  

  
So I am very proud to join General Petraeus on another joint mission.  We are both on an 
Advisory Board for an organization called No One Left Behind which works intensively with 
Congress and with others to make sure we live up to our commitment to those who have 
served us in very very difficult positions. 
 
 

 
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=vxjfuCxBJGs&feature=youtu.be  
 
 
In November Ambassador Crocker entered our research into the official Congressional record during his 
opening remarks in front of the House Armed Services Committee: 
 

I'd like to take just a moment on another special group of individuals that have sacrificed 
a great deal for us and those are interpreters and other Afghan individuals who have 
helped our mission in that country.  Mr. Chairman, you recently received a letter from 
Senators Shaheen and Wicker asking that the necessary steps be taken to grant 4,000 
additional visas for these brave individuals and their immediate families.  There's a 
backlog of almost 18,000 cases and these are individuals at enormously serious risk.   
 
No One Left Behind, a group dedicated to bringing our interpreters and others here to 
safety, calculates that about 300 individuals, interpreters, and their family members have 
been killed while waiting for the visas we promised them and have delivered slowly and in 
disappointing small numbers.  So I would urge this committee as it moves ahead to do the 
right thing - the thing we promised.  Bring these brave people here.  Bring them home.  
Their new home.  We will never regret having done so.   
 
If we fail in this endeavor, we will reduce, I think, own core values.  The nature of war has 
changed.  There is no more total war - we can be grateful.  Conflicts of the future are going 
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to require interpreters and the world is watching this case.  Again I commend this 
committee for its support for the Special Immigrant Visa program.  I urge that you take 
the necessary steps to see that these people are able to leave danger behind and come 
here to us.  They earned it.  They paid for it.  Thank you Mr. Chairman. 
 
 

 
 
https://armedservices.house.gov/hearings?ID=D65DA1E5-3291-4E44-9A4E-A800D3587C65 
 
The Board met with Afghan Ambassador Roya Rahmani, the U.S. Institute of Peace Afghanistan Study 
Group, the West Point Combatting Terrorism Center, and Brown University’s Costs of War Project to 
discuss future partnerships in 2021. 
 
We collected over 1,000 SIV applicant signatures on a petition to President-Elect Biden to reform the SIV 
process.  They all included their NVC and Embassy application numbers and most cited death threats.  
The Washington post covered this effort at the end of the year:  
 
https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/biden-refugees-visas/2020/12/30/572c00fc-3e4f-11eb-9453-
fc36ba051781_story.html  
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Lastly, CBS picked up the sitcom The United States of Al, which tells the story of a friendship between 
Riley (Parker Young), a Marine combat veteran struggling to readjust to civilian life in Ohio, and Awalmir 
(aka: “Al”; Adhir Kalyan), the interpreter who served with his unit in Afghanistan and has just arrived to 
start a new life in America.  It is will air on April 1st, 2021. 
 
 

 
 
https://www.yahoo.com/entertainment/united-states-al-chuck-lorres-160002686.html  
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2021 Advocacy Goals: 
 

• Continue building a broad bipartisan, bicameral coalition 
• DoD definition of local national translator or interpreter 
• Formal recognition of SIV’s bravery and sacrifice from Congress or White House 
• Work with Middle East regional partners to house SIVs (Sen. Warner has offered this idea 

publicly) which allows State investigators to access a safe and centralized population 
• Work with California, Texas, and Virginia state governments to purpose state legislation similar 

to CA and CO’s in-state tuition bills 
 
 
Fundraising Report 
 
NOLB worked with Dr. Christine Emery, formerly of George Washington University and the Wilson 
Center, and Jennifer Harris of Graham Pelton to scope our fundraising requirements.  After a thorough 
evaluation of proposals as well as an internal review of our capabilities, the Board selected Black Fox 
Philanthropy’s Painless Prospecting service to provide recommendations for over 50 foundation grants 
to which we will apply.  Black Fox worked with NOLB to create a superior grant template as well as an 
executive press kit that helps convey our social impact.  Additionally, NOLB hired Schultz and Williams to 
conduct a wealth screening of our 280 top donors which helped us understand how best we can work 
with them in the future. 
 
In 2021 we will pursue our $15M capital campaign as part of our 2035 strategic plan, “Plan 2035” (listed 
below).  Pending available resources, we intend to hire a strategic fundraising and consulting team to 
help us actualize our capital campaign.  We will continue to reach out to major U.S. corporations with a 
focus on members of the Professional Services Council.  Just as we built a coalition of support among the 
Veteran Service Organizations, we aim to build a similar coalition among the DoD contractors who relied 
on interpreters overseas.    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



ASSETS
Cash and cash equivalents        $  155,921
Pledges and grants receivable, net           0
Prepaid expenses            8,877
Property and equipment, net        0
Other assets             82,624

TOTAL ASSETS       $    318,541

LIABILITIES
Accounts payable and accrued expenses    $  1,975

NET ASSETS
Without donor restrictions      $  299,375
With donor restrictions          17,191
         $    316,566

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND NET ASSETS    $    318,541

REVENUE
Contributions        $  349,434
Grants        349,710     
Donated Services 51,859
Royalties           0
Investment Income          0
Net gain from sale of investments         0
Other revenue           0

TOTAL REVENUE       $   751,003

EXPENSES
Program services       $  363,935
Management and general          62,796
Fundraising            39,595

TOTAL EXPENSES       $    466,362

FINANCIAL HIGHLIGHTS

Source: No One Left Behind IRS Form 990 for the tax year ending December 31, 2020

BALANCE SHEET: 2020 FINANCIALS

REVENUE & EXPENSES: 2020 FINANCIALS

FUNDING SOURCES

Individuals

Corporations

Foundations

Government

               55.6%

          25.5%

              18.9%

0%

76 CENTS OF EVERY DOLLAR WE SPEND GOES
DIRECTLY TO HELP SIV FAMILIES IN THE U.S.

OUR EFFICIENCY MAXIMIZES YOUR GIFT’S IMPACT.

Programs 76%

Administration 15%

Fundraising 9%

THANK YOU TO OUR CORPORATE SPONSORS AND PARTNERS
WHO PROMOTE OUR MISSION AND SUPPORT OUR ALLIES AND THEIR FAMILES.



OUR SUPPORTERS

DISTRIBUTION TYPES OF AID

2020 OPERATIONS
WE HELPED 636 SIV FAMILIES WITH OVER IN 93 CITIES

 IN 20 STATES WITH OVER $430,000 IN DIRECT FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE

AMBASSADORS
$25,000 – $49,999
Robert Granieri

PARTNERS
$10,000 - $24,999
Brian Tillman
Neupert Family Foundation

PROTECTORS
$2,000 – $9,999
Daniel P. Wolkowitz
Jane Allen
Lear Williams
Michael Weatherly
Thomson Family Foundation

ALLIES
$500 – $1,999
Andrew Lock
Ann Fromholz
Anne Commerton
Anne Posel
Barbara Kelly
Ben Thietje
Bessemer National Gift Fund
Bob Hurt
Brian and Heidi Miller
Bryan Szalwinski
Chris Kline
Darin Camin
Darren DeAngelis
David & Rita Gottlieb
Douglas Hayes
Edward Stein
Edmund Riely
Eleanor Stutz

Eva Catlin
GlaxoSmithKline Foundation 
Greg DePrince
Jaden Stapleton
James Byler
James DiCarlo
Jamie Nicol Bowles
Jeanne Baggs
John McClaughry
Jori Potiker
Joseph Dever
Judith Cochran
Kathryn Deane
Kim Lighthart
Laura Sanborn
La Vonne Earl
Lisa Springer
Liz Henry

Lynn McFarland
0DUFLD�+H΍HULQJ
Marie Neese
0DU\�/RXLVH�+X΍
Mary Mandley
Mary Morgan
Matthew Taylor
0LNH�6KHD΍HU
Michael Stier
Network for Good
Pat Van Antwerpen
Paul Abbott
Paul Devine
Stephanie Cheung
Stuart Gordon
Susannah Cartland
Thomas Chen

TYPES OF AID GIVEN

Emergency Grocery Grant  53.3%

No-Interest Loan   14.7%

Emergency Rent   12.2%

UberEats    11.8%

Car       6.9%

Employment      0.6%

Furniture      0.4%

607 INDIVIDUAL DONORS

IN 45 STATES

WITH $100 AVERAGE DONATON











































 

Dear Friend, 

I am writing to express my profound appreciation for No One Left Behind’s work helping 
America's allies in Afghanistan and Iraq.  I am proud of the post-9/11 veterans and volunteers who 
realized the deficiency in the U.S. government's approach to helping combat translators and set 
about fixing the problem.   

Without the help of these interpreters and other support personnel, our mission in Iraq and 
Afghanistan would be nearly impossible. These allies have saved hundreds of American lives 
while putting their own at risk. Hundreds of them have been targeted and killed because of their 
affiliation with the United States in an effort to intimidate others from siding with us.  

Afghan and Iraqi translators are fully screened by the Department of Defense before they work 
with our men and women in theaters of conflict. Should their service to our troops put their lives 
in peril, they are offered the opportunity to apply for a  Special Immigrant Visa (SIV). SIV 
applicants spend years being screened by the Intelligence Community and the Department of 
Homeland Security prior to receiving their visas.   

Those who make it through the screening process arrive in America with just the clothes on their 
backs. They are faced with the daunting task of starting their lives over from scratch in the United 
States.  

These brave men and women require similar care that US veterans need, but they do not have 
access to any benefits from the Veterans Administration.  That's where No One Left Behind steps 
in. No One Left Behind advocates on behalf of SIVs to policy makers, the media, and business 
leaders. They identify macro-level programs to help SIVs achieve the American Dream.  English 
classes, job opportunities, furniture and household item donations, car grants, and transcript 
accreditation are just some of the programs that No One Left Behind has developed for over 12,000 
combat translators and their family members throughout the United States. Due to our continuing 
mission in Iraq and Afghanistan, we expect more to arrive in the future. 

We pray that the US will not become entangled in future conflicts in the region, but if we do, the 
importance of indigenous support will be critical. America must show a commitment to these loyal 
allies to show others that supporting US interests will be honored. I’m proud to stand with the men 
and women of No One Left Behind in their mission to keep our promise to our wartime allies.  

Sincerely,  

 

Former United States Secretary of Defense 

 

Subeksha Poudel

Subeksha Poudel
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6WDWHV�����5LJKW���QRZ����WKHVH���6,9V���DQG���WKHLU���IDPLOLHV���DUH���EHLQJ���GLVSURSRUWLRQDWHO\���DIIHFWHG���E\��
&29,'��������0DQ\���DUH���8�6����JUHHQ���FDUG���KROGHUV���ZKR���GULYH���IRU���8EHU���DQG���/\IW���DV���WKHLU���SULPDU\��
VRXUFH���RI���LQFRPH����DQG���WKH\���FDQQRW���SURYLGH���IRU���WKHLU���IDPLOLHV���EHFDXVH���RI���WKH���FULVLV�����,PDJLQH��
IOHHLQJ���WKH���7DOLEDQ���RQO\���WR���FRPH���WR���WKH���8QLWHG���6WDWHV���GXULQJ���D���SDQGHPLF�����7KLV���LV���UHDOLW\���IRU��
IDPLOLHV���LQ���0DU\ODQG���DQG���&DOLIRUQLD���ZKR���DUULYHG���LQ���HDUO\���0DUFK���
��

$IJKDQV���DUH���UHVLOLHQW���SHRSOH�����7KH\���KDYH���HQGXUHG��������\HDUV���RI���ZDU����DQG���WKH\���ZLOO���HQGXUH��
WKLV���FULVLV���WKDQNV���WR���WKHLU���IULHQGV���ZKR���VWDQG���VKRQD���ED���VKRQD���±���VKRXOGHU�WR�VKRXOGHU���±���ZLWK���WKHP���
1R���2QH���/HIW���%HKLQG���LV���FRPPLWWHG���WR���KHOSLQJ���$IJKDQ���6,9V���VXFFHHG���LQ���$PHULFD����7KH���$IJKDQ��
SHRSOH���DQG���,���DUH���HWHUQDOO\���JUDWHIXO���IRU���WKHLU���VXSSRUW���
��
9HU\���UHVSHFWIXOO\����
�
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$PEDVVDGRU���RI���WKH���,VODPLF���5HSXEOLF���RI���$IJKDQLVWDQ���WR���WKH���8QLWHG���6WDWHV���
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Plan 2035 
 
No One Left Behind believes our services will be needed for the next 15 years.  We estimate a 5-year 
horizon until the existing program backlog is exhausted, subject to any new SIV programs created by 
Congress (e.g. Syria).  We estimate a 15-year horizon until assistance requests reach 10% of current 
average annual load of SIVs asking for financial resettlement assistance.  By that time, most SIV 
recipients and their families should be able to successfully establish themselves economically and 
socially as productive members of society without public assistance for food and shelter.  According to 
GAO (https://www.gao.gov/products/GAO-18-107), 82% of SIVs are self-sufficient after 6 months.  We 
will be able to measure our effectiveness when total assistance requests reach 10% of current average 
annual load.  We estimate that we can keep our moral obligation to our allies who resettle here for $1M 
per year or $15M through 2035. 
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